DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY 26 JUNE 2017 AT 7.05 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Digby took the Chair.

Cllr Bond

Cllr Cox








 

Cllr Fox 

Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Harris

Cllr Oxby


Cllr Partel

Cllr Walker


Cllr Worster


There were two members of the public present.
1. 
Apologies: Cllrs Jones, Kiff, Osben and Palmer.
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Digby commended the draft Minutes of the Grants, Requests & Events Committee meetings held on 30 May 2017 for APPROVAL with one amendment as discussed. APPROVED by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3. 
Matters for Discussion
    
There were no new matters for discussion. 
4.  
Grants & Requests
The Town Clerk had previously circulated a request from Aldeburgh RNLI for financial help in purchasing a Ceremonial Standard for the Lifeboat Station. The Lifeboat crew felt that having a Standard would add to the ceremony of civic occasions, particularly as there had been a decline in the number of local organisations carrying standards. The letter pointed out that the RNLI was not able to meet this cost because their funds were strictly governed by the Charity Commissioners. They did point out, however, that District Councillor T.J.Haworth-Culf had agreed to pay half the cost of the new standard from the ECB fund.
Cllr Harris declared a non-pecuniary interest in this matter but urged fellow councillors to support this request. The Lifeboat crew support the town on ceremonial occasions, he declared, and a standard would be a fitting gesture of thanks.

Cllr Digby PROPOSED that ATC donates £500 to Aldeburgh RNLI towards the cost of providing a Ceremonial Standard and this was SECONDED by Cllr Worster.
In favour
10

Against
0

Abstentions
0
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.10 pm.

